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The Office of Public Accountability (OPA) is pleased to

announce that Auditor Andriana Quitugua has successfully

completed the fraud prevention and deterrence, financial

transactions and fraud schemes, investigation, and law

examinations administered by the Association of Certified Fraud

Examiners (ACFE). After passing her examination in December

2016, Ms. Quitugua earned her professional designation of

Certified Fraud Examiner (CFE) in June 2017. 
 

Ms. Quitugua is an active member of the ACFE. The ACFE 

professional designation is recognized worldwide and requires

each member adhere to the ACFE Code of Ethics and complete

20 hours of professional continuing education each year related

to the detection and deterrence of fraud and ethics to maintain the 

CFE designation.  

 

Ms. Quitugua earned her degree in Accounting and Criminal Justice at the University of Guam in December

2014. She joined OPA in May 2015 and currently works on performance audits and financial audit reviews,

participates in Request for Proposal for audit services with local entities, and oversees legislative mandates and

the OPA Hotline. Ms. Quitugua is OPA’s first CFE. 
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